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Works notice: 29 May 2025 
Royal Prince Alfred Hospital Redevelopment  

29 May 2025 

Construction activities – Women and Babies Ambulatory Care, Level 5 

From Thursday 29 May 2025, construction activities will take place near the Women and Babies 
Ambulatory Care clinic areas on Level 5 of the Royal Prince Alfred (RPA) Hospital main building, as part 
of the redevelopment. These works are required to reconfigure some of the area to support the future 
pedestrian route into the central courtyard and through to the new East Tower.  

Works will take place between 7am and 5pm weekdays over an eight-week period from Thursday 
29 May 2025. All activities will be carried out with health and safety as our priority.  

Activities will include the temporary relocation of the reception area, adjustments to the waiting area and 
seating, establishment of construction zones with hoarding, and demolition and upgrade of staff stations.  

Key impacts 

Reception relocation 

The reception desk will temporarily relocate to an adjacent area, with signage in place to direct patients 
and visitors. All entrances will remain accessible to ensure safe and easy movement.  

Waiting area 

During the works, the waiting area will be adjusted to maintain access and patient flow, with some 
seating temporarily moved to a nearby room. 

Staff areas 

Staff areas will be temporarily relocated during construction and existing stations will be upgraded or 
replaced with modern facilities. 

Some noise and vibration impacts are expected during the construction works. Mitigation measures will 
be in place to minimise any impacts as much as possible, including:  

• use of equipment designed to reduce noise and vibration 

• sealed perimeter hoarding to contain noise and dust 

• sticky mats to minimise dust spread 

• installation of dust monitoring equipment. 

During these works, public and staff lifts will be intermittently used by construction workers. 

More information 

The health, safety and wellbeing of staff, patients, neighbours and community are our highest priorities.  
For any queries relating to this work, please contact the RPA Redevelopment team via email 
RPARedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au or phone (02) 9978 5901. 
 
We thank you for your patience and cooperation while we complete these important works.  
 
The RPA Hospital Redevelopment Team 


